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In line with recommendations from the Government and IAM Roadsmart, 

motorcycle observing has been allowed to re start as from the 15
th
 of June, 

with associates being contacted to explain the new process. Pictures below 
show 2 of our team with their designated associates.  

  

                   e  
 

Social distancing is now part of the process, allowing the restart of the mo-

torcycle runs. A change has been made to how the theory work is presented 
as we currently do not have access to our meeting room. This is now part of 

the pre ride talks. 

Five more associates for the bike section have joined this month. Welcome 
to Joe Dentith, John Worswick, Steve Mitchell, Gary Williams and Wael 

Mahlous. 

 
Sadly the car section is still unable to restart at present. We are expecting an 

update from head office in the not too distant future, with a plan of action 

for when car observing will restart. Two new associates have joined the 
group. Welcome to Garry Wilson, and Lee Reece. 

 

The June committee meeting was once again held over Zoom. A good turn-
out proved that all involved where happy with the format. During the meet-

ing, the committee have agreed to get the SAM Plaque changed at the Roy-
al Clifton Hotel. The old one has been there many years and is looking a lit-

tle tired. This will be removed over the next couple of weeks and replaced 

with a new one.  
 

There are still a couple of vacancies on the group committee, Why not join 

one of our calls held every third Wednesday of the month, and see if it is 
something that you would like to get involved with. Please contact the 

group secretary to arrange. These posts are open to both Car and Bike 

members.  
 

Where associates’ membership for the main IAM/Roadsmart expires, dur-

ing this shut down period, their membership will be extended, at no addi-
tional cost, for up to a further six months which should enable all associates 

to complete their coaching and take their test without disadvantage. Any as-

sociates, who have concerns, should contact the customer care team by 
emailing  support@iam.org.uk 

 

For more info visit: 

 

   SAM Website  www.iamroadsmart.com/groups/seftonam   

 

 

Follow us on Twitter  www.Twitter.com/SeftonIAM 

 

Find us on Facebook 

 www.facebook.com/SeftonAdvancedMotorists 

 
 

Group Contact: secretary@samadvanced.co.uk – 07415 213325 
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